
Learners of the Week
Reception




Frankie Horrell & Finley Denny
Miss Horrocks’ Class



Joseph Brooks






Mrs Sutcliffe’s Class



Kian Fenton




Mrs Gallagher’s Class


Violet Hartley




Miss Boucher’s Class



James Griffiths


Mrs O’Donnell’s Class


Gabriella Bugeja






Mrs Boyle & Mrs Taylor’s Class

Caiden Park



Mrs Moynihan’s Class


Leona Bacon

Mrs Mills’s Class



Nicole South
Mrs Garvani




Niamh Winter
Bag2school Collection - Tuesday
Bags2school are collecting recyclable clothing and textiles from school on Tuesday 21st November. You can bring as many bags as you want – they don’t have to be the “official” bag. Bags are weighed and payment is made to school funds based on the weight collected. Great opportunity to have a pre-Christmas clear out.

Attendance

Prompt and regular attendance is essential for your child's education. Well done to the children who have previously achieved 100% attendance and make every effort to arrive at school on time. We will shortly introduce an Attendance Award for the class with the highest overall attendance.  Please see our attendance policy on our website http://www.stbernadettesrcprimary.org.uk/our-school/policies-documents. If your child is ill, please ensure you notify school by 9:30am.  An answer machine is available from early in the morning should you wish to leave a message. Should your child need to attend a hospital appointment, it is now necessary for school to have a copy of the appointment letter; thank you to several parents who have already done this. If your child is persistently late/absent Mrs McGuire, our Pastoral Officer, or the LA Attendance Officer, Sarah Bickerton, will contact you to discuss any issues you have with attendance in order to put into place any support that your family need.  

School Building Fund

Thank you to the parents who have asked about setting up direct debits. We are arranging this and should be able to provide you with details by the end of next week. Again, thank you for your support.

Parents’ Choir

Everyone is invited to join our parents’ choir who will perform at our Christmas concert. Rehearsals begin next Thursday 23rd November at 2.45pm in school, buggies and babies welcome, or 8pm at the social centre. We are also looking for musicians (grade 6 or above)  to support our performances at this year’s Christmas Concert, Wednesday 20th December at 6.30pm, and mass on Thursday 21st December at 9.30am. So if you can spare a couple of hours to rehearse and perform please leave your details with the school office.

Christmas Season

Attached is a list of all of our planned events in the lead up to Christmas. Please make note of any dates relevant to you and your family.

Our Christmas Fair Needs You – Friday 1st December
You should have received a flyer regarding donation requests and non-uniform dates. A copy is attached. We are still asking for volunteers to help on the day, either setting up in the afternoon or even half an hour on a stall to give someone a break. Please help in whatever way you can to make this event a success.
SANTA is coming

Santa’s tickets have nearly all gone now. A few are still available. Please ask at the school office.
Mini Vinnies & Children in Need

This week the Mini Vinnies group have been busy making and selling Pudsey Bear badges. Everybody in the group coloured and put together the badges and then we sold them in the playground for 50p. We made a whopping £135! The Mini Vinnies group just want to thank everybody who bought a badge and donated money. This was a huge success.

Erin Lee & Katie Howarth on behalf of the Mini Vinnies

School Pantomime Visit

Attached is an information letter about our annual trip, this year on Friday 15th December. 

Diary Dates for Autumn Term

21.11.17 

Rocket World (International Society) visiting school for Reception and KS1.



Bag2school collection 9.00am.

22.11.17

Rocket World (International Society) visiting school for KS2.

24.11.17

Own clothes day for Chocolate Donation for Tombola at Christmas Fair.

01.12.17

Own clothes day for Bottle Donation Tombola for Christmas Fair.

01.12.17 

Christmas Fair in school 5.30pm

08.12.17
Mince Pies & Merriment morning

10.12.17
St. Bernadette’s Choir are singing at the Longfield Suite with Bury Music Service at 2pm.

12.12.17

Nursery Nativity at 9.45am in School Hall

12.12.17 

Reception Nativity at 2pm.

13.12.17

St.Monica’s Advent Service 6.30pm in St. Bernadette’s Church. St. Bernadette’s 




Choir are singing with St. Michael’s choir. 

15.12.17 

Whole School Christmas Pantomime at Bolton Macron Stadium

19.12.17 

KS1 Christmas Production at 2pm and 6pm.

20.12.17

Whole School Christmas Concert 6.30pm

21.12.17 

Finish for Christmas at 1.30pm[image: image1.png]
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